MINUTES OF MEETING
AUCHENBLAE PARENT COUNCIL

22nd May 2014, 3.30 – 4.50pm
In attendance
	Paula Harris* (Chair)
	Therese Hendry*

	Lynne Leslie* (Treasurer)
	Mirjam Currie

	Sue Barrie* (Secretary)
	Mr Forrester (Headteacher)

	Clare Ptaszek*
	Miss Thomson

	Karen Carmichael*
	Mrs Masson

	Lindsay Cochrane*
	Miss Campbell

	Tom Lawson*
	Mrs Ralston

	John Forrester*
	

	
	


* indicates Member of the Parent Council Committee

Apologies

	Isabelle Riddoch
	Margo Titmuss

	Marieke Wood*
	Sandra Stewart

	Lorna Baker
	


And thanks to Miss Currie for supervising the children
	
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd April 2014 were approved without amendment.
	

	2
	Matters arising from the last minutes
A letter had gone out to all parents at swimming and football explaining that children could not continue to attend sessions once the deadline for payment had passed.

Goblin Cart uniforms had been ordered. They were to have the sponsor’s logo on. Two new seats had also been procured each costing about £60.
The P7 leavers do had been arranged for Saturday 21st June at no cost to the Parent Council.
	

	3
	Treasurer’s Report

A cheque for £2,500 had been given to the school as agreed at the last meeting. This left a balance of £2,621, including the profit of £1,727.74 from the Spring Fair.
	

	4
	Headteacher’s Report
Life and work of the school

P6 an P7 enjoyed Abernethy  

We have purchased more reading Books for our scheme – they will slowly filter through and make reading homework more enjoyable and motivating. 

Education City launch successful – staff have had training but some will need further support.

Scottish Survey for Literacy and Numeracy( SSLN – 6 children chosen a random to complete these tests. 

P4 enjoyed swimming sessions 
P5 doing cycle training
P7 Incas completed – results and feedback discussed

Goblin Car going well – good luck in final

Curious about Chemistry P7 had a successful trip to RGU

SSPCA visit – successful and enjoyed by all classes

Playgroup visit

Zoo Lab – P5 – Nursery enjoyed this visit

WW2 workshops –Very successful workshop from Mr Fraser. Children dressed as evacuees and learnt what life was like for wartime children. Excellent visit from Friendship group who swapped stories.

Football Tournament in Montrose. Look to compete in more. Look to improve kit!

Future: 

Parent Questionnaire to be sent to all parents asking for views and thoughts to help school improvement. 

VE celebrations – P6/P7 event

Health Week 2nd June – Whole week of activities including karate, tennis and bowling

Travelling Book fair to be trialled this year

Knex – Commonwealth challenge for P5 – P1

Sports day – 24th June

Nursery Transition events

P7 Transition w/c June 16th
P7 Leavers assembly

BBQ 

Requests/ wish list

No requests at the moment but will look into technology supplies. 
	

	5
	Wish List

The £2,500 agreed at the last meeting had been used to purchase Education City and books.
It was agreed to spend £350 on outside musical instruments for the nursery.
	JF

	6
	Chairperson’s report
Paula thanked everyone who had helped with the Spring Fair. It had been well attended with a great atmosphere.
	

	7
	Bags to School
Isabelle has decided to stand down from running the Bags to School. The Chairperson thanked Isabelle for doing this for many years. She is to be replaced by a team namely:
Clare P, Lorna B, Julie B, Nicola D and Paula H.
	Group

	8
	Football
Ronan would no longer be able to coach the football after school on Thursdays. Emily Grundy would need some support. James Hendry to be asked.
Karen Carmichael and Amanda Watters would run the football after the summer.

Lindsay and Paula to look into getting strips for the girls for the Rotary tournament.

A parent asked whether the girls could get more opportunity to play football as the boys tended to take over the football field at break time. Mr Forrester said that there was no staff member available to help with this at the moment.
	TH
LC/PH

	9
	Upcoming events 
Gala Day. Mirjam taking the lead with a school stall. She needed a few more helpers but otherwise all organised.
End of Term BBQ Thursday 3rd July. Mr Forrester reported that the last rubbish collection at the school was the second to last week. All rubbish from the BBQ would therefore have to be taken away. John Forrester (parent) taking the lead. Paula to ask around for large cooker.

Halloween Disco. 25th October – Parent Council will run as Preschool group no longer doing.

Vinyl Night. November date TBC
	JF

PH

	10
	Mid Hill Wind Farm Money

Clare P flagged up that £25,000 per year would be coming to Auchenblae from the Mid Hill windfarm. To obtain some of this the school might need to demonstrate wider community use. Mr Forrester would look into ideas such as outdoor classroom.
In the meantime the selection panel was being formed and it would be good to get a Parent Council representative included. Volunteers to put themselves forward.
	JF

All

	11
	Nursery Extended Provision

After the summer holiday all pre-school settings will have to provide sessions 3 hours and 10 minutes long. This means that Fettercairn and Auchenblae can no longer share the staff. Parents being consulted on whether they would prefer all mornings in Auchenblae.
	

	12
	Classes for 2014/15

Mr Forrester informed the meeting that there would be 6 classes next year, meaning composite classes for most.
	

	13
	Next Meeting

The next meeting will be the AGM followed by a business meeting and will be held on Thursday 11th September at 7pm.
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